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ITEM 2.05.  COSTS ASSOCIATED WITH EXIT OR DISPOSAL ACTIVITIES. 
 
On December 14, 2005, a subsidiary of Integra LifeSciences Holdings Corporation 
(the "Company") has finalized its plans to restructure its Biot, France 
facility, which should lead to the elimination of 18 positions and the 
modification of 12 positions. Subject to compliance with the French procedural 
rules, the 18 employees could be terminated by the end of December 2005. This is 
part of the Company's reorganization of its European manufacturing and 
distribution operations that was announced in June 2005. 
 
The Company expects that it will pay approximately 1.6 million euros in 
severance benefits and social costs and expects to pay approximately 350,000 
euros over the next 12 months in outplacement costs for the affected employees. 
 
 
This report contains forward-looking statements within the meaning of the 
Private Securities Litigation Reform Act of 1995. Forward-looking statements 
include, but are not limited to, statements concerning the Company's ability to 
complete the restructuring of its manufacturing and distribution operations and 
the related costs. Such forward-looking statements involve risks and 
uncertainties that could cause actual results to differ materially from 
predicted or expected results. The Company's ability to complete the 
restructuring of its manufacturing and distribution operations may affect its 
operating income. In addition, the economic, competitive, governmental, 
technological and other factors identified under the heading "Factors That May 
Affect Our Future Performance" included in the Business section of the Company's 



Annual Report on Form 10-K for the year ended December 31, 2004 and information 
contained in subsequent filings with the Securities and Exchange Commission 
could affect actual results. 
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